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Friockheim PC Minute April 2014 

· Friockheim Primary School Parent Council
Minute of joint meeting of Friockheim Primary School Parent Council and PTA held on Monday 28h April 2014 at Friockheim Primary School.
Present:

Mrs L Robertson

Head Teacher 

Mrs A Greig


Chairperson

Mrs S Beveridge

Parent Member, Depute Chairperson

Mrs A Anderson

Parent Member

Mrs K Anderson

Parent Member

Ms D Milne


Parent Member

Mrs D Garbett Heenan 
Parent Member

Mrs B Lawson


Parent Member

Mrs A Neate


Parent Member

Mrs C Maxton


Parent Member

Mrs V Thompson

Parent Member

Mrs S Paton


Parent

Mrs J Hardy


Parent

Pupil council representatives – Amber, Cole, Bethy, Abbie and Ellie

1. APOLOGIES
Mr S Gallon (DHT), Mrs H Davis,, Mrs L Geekie,  Mrs A Robertson, Mrs N Ledlie

2. WELCOME
Pupil Council and parents welcomed by A. Greig. Pupil council representatives to be invited to intend all future meetings.

3. MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minute to be agreed at the AGM as not available today, SB to email copy to Mrs Robertson who will put on PC notice board.

4. HUBS, CLUBS AND THINGUMYBUBS

Update by A. Anderson. Draft leaflet completed and ready to go out to parents, to be launched at community commonwealth event Fri 30th May.
5. CORRESPONDENCE
· Eleanor from the SPTC happy to provide information and training session for parent councils. To be arranged following AGM for new committee. 
· Questionnaire for parents sent out last week. Due to be returned by Friday 2nd May. 10 replies so far, a text reminder to be sent out to parents.

· Resilience training event with Carol Craig, 9 parents wishing to attend, going to attend the meeting and feedback to the PC and school. Training about the resilience 'Bounce back' programme that Mrs Robertson intends to introduce in the school. Final numbers to A. Greig by Friday 2nd May. 
6. COMMUNITY COMMONWEALTH EVENT
Pupil council presented their plans for the event on Friday 30th May at 2-4pm. To raise funds for school and to support a project in a commonwealth country (still to be decided). 

Posters and banners have been designed, the hubs clubs and thingumybubs leaflet to be launched, A Anderson to write to all clubs inviting them to be involved and have a table. There will be activities, quizzes, staff Vs pupils netball, drumming, dancing. Depending on the weather the event will hopefully be outside, Mr McLeish to organise sports.

Pupils council need helpers to deliver leaflets about the event to all the village on 14th May.

Volunteers 
 D. Milne – tea & coffee



 S. Paton -  tombola



 V Thompson – raffle

B Lawson will take photographs at the event and hopefully get featured in the local paper.

Displays in all classrooms, each one featuring a different country, the school will be open to visitors and each class will will have an enterprise activity.

Pupils council continuing to meet weekly to plan event.  As a treat for all their hard work the pupil council are being taken to see a BMX stunt team at Wardykkes. 

7. PTA UPDATE
C. Maxton gave an update on fund raising by the PTA. Current balance £1316.77 after paying £800 towards buses for school trips and £90 to party in the park. 

Pupil council suggestion of funding towards playground toys as the P4,5,6 playground has a hut but no toys, suggested skipping hoops, elastics etc. Suggestion made to paint huts in the playground.

“the P3 playground has everything you need in there” Ellie P3.

Older pupils need something more interesting, netball outside possibly. Pupil council asked to compile a wish list to bring to the next meeting, Mrs Robertson to provide them with catalogues.

Suggestion to rotate equipment so that pupils don't get bored. Young ones now have picnic sets and diggers to play with.

Parent volunteers could be used to help at lunchtime in the playground teaching pupils to use elastics etc.

Some lunchtime clubs running (2 0r 3 per week) organised by pupils for pupils. P1 and 2 fun club run by older pupils, P3 and P4/5 table tennis with Miss Singers. Some support staff keen to organise activities. Miss Wood (SFL) supporting junior librarians and story club. A badminton clubs last session was organised by pupils. 

Pupils council to look at ideas for playground after the commonwealth event. Could look at websites, visit other schools

8. AOCB
· Concern raised about school lunches, presently being prepared in Ladyloan, Arbroath and transported to school as cook off following surgery and not replaced. Initially small portions but this has been improved. Complaints of cold macaroni, dinner ladies temperature checking before serving so this should not be a problem. Some variation such as pizza different as being prepared by a different cook. Younger pupils often in such a  rush to go out and play they are not eating all their lunch, so red and green circle signs introduced so that they know when they are allowed out. 

· Soap in toilets and in sink outside P3 classroom not being replenished.

· J. Hardy raised concern about P1 homework as computer games were being set every night, since raising this with the school Mrs McIntyre has said that pupils don't have to do it, but Mrs Hardy suggested this was not giving children a clear message if homework is presented as a choice. She said that no information had come out from school about this and that some households would have no computer access or limit the time spent by children on computers. Suggested that a questionnaire could have gone out before to introducing this homework asking parents if they have computer / internet access at home, how they felt about computer use at home. Mrs Robertson to review ITC policy. This very much an issue for a particular class. Other classes might be asked to do research on internet for a topic as homework but not games, use of sumdog etc by pupils in P3 or 4 presented very much as optional and separate from homework.

· The information and reminders by to parents by text has had a favourable response.

· Composite classes- S. Beveridge raised the issue of composite classes. While understanding that they are here to stay in the school and changes to class groups inevitable, concern when only one boy or girl separated from their peer group e.g. current P4/5 class has only 2 P5 boys and 1 P5 girl which could be quite isolating for some. ~suggested maybe kinder when only small numbers being put in with other classes to have all girls or all boys. Mrs Robertson replied that she is currently looking into options for classes for next year and there are a few different possible solutions, but to do this could leave some classes at maximum capacity (25). S. Beveridge also asked that when the letters come out to parents informing them of their childs teacher and class for the following year, it would be useful to know the split of the class, the number of P3 and of P4 pupils in a P3/4 class for instance so that we can prepare our children better and can work out which of their peers will be in the new class with them.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

AGM 16th June 2014 at 6pm 

SIGNED: ........................................................................CHAIRPERSON

DATE:.............................................................................
